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May 7, 2021 
 
Senator Stacy Brenner  
Representative Ralph Tucker   
Environment and Natural Resources Committee   
ENR@legislature.maine.gov  
 
Re: Friends of Casco Bay Testimony in Support of LD 1572: Resolve, To Analyze 

the Impact of Sea Level Rise 
 
Dear Senator Brenner, Representative Tucker, and Esteemed Members of the 
Environment and Natural Resources Committee,  
 
Please accept this letter as Friends of Casco Bay’s testimony in support of LD 
1572: Resolve, To Analyze the Impact of Sea Level Rise. The actions called for 
by this bill are critical to making our coastal communities and resources 
resilient to climate change. 
  
Friends of Casco Bay is a marine stewardship organization dedicated to improving 
and protecting the health of Casco Bay. We monitor water quality, and use that 
data to inform our advocacy and engage our communities in our efforts.  
 
We support LD 1572 because it requires state agencies that manage and regulate 
coastal land use, to review the laws and rules they administer and recommend 
changes to this Committee, by January 1, 2022, that: 

1.  Incorporate consideration of 1.5 feet of relative sea level rise by 2050 and 
3.9 feet of relative sea level rise by 2100; and   

2.  Implement “Strategy F3” in the state climate action plan.   
 
With these changes, Maine law will have a forward-thinking lens that considers 
how our coast will look with sea level rise (SLR) and how it will be affected by 
more intense storms. With this perspective, we can be plan for change.  
 
We must act now because our coastal communities already suffer the effects of 
SLR, higher tides, and more intense storms. Our Water Reporter network uses an 
app to photograph and document the effects of these changes.  We have attached 
an example from a Water Reporter on Great Diamond Island. Our water quality 
data confirm that Casco Bay is receiving larger loads of stormwater pollution from 
more intense storms, including excessive nitrogen that is causing nuisance and 
harmful algal blooms and contributing to coastal acidification.  
 
As Casco Baykeeper, I serve on the Coastal and Marine Working Group of the 
Maine Climate Council (MCC) and helped form some of the recommendations 
proposed by LD 1572, which are more fully detailed in Strategy F3 of the state 
climate action plan and Appendix A of the Community Resilience Working Group 
report. That strategy requires the State to update its coastal land use regulations,  
laws, and practices by 2024, to set a foundation f municipalities revise their


